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Tel: 9948 2257       Fax: 9907 0342 

 

Wednesday 4th December 2019 Term 4, Week 8 

  Respect          Responsibility         Aspire 

Principal’s Report 

Diary Dates: 
 
Thursday Dec 5th 9.40am Years 3-6 Presentation Day Ceremony 
Friday Dec 6th 9.40am Year 3-6 Sports Presentation Ceremony 
Please see Pages 2 & 3 for events over the next two weeks.   
 
Year 6 Graduation 
Congratulations to Year 6 students who attended their Graduation last 
Wednesday night at the Manly Golf Club. The students dressed 
appropriately and enjoyed a beautiful dinner and dancing followed by the 
formal section of the evening and their farewell song. Thank you to  
Mrs McLean, Mrs Gaynor, Mrs Coningham, Miss Monds and Miss Fairgray 
who organised an excellent evening. Some of the Year 6 parents have 
been associated with Manly West for 20 years and we thank all Year 6 
parents for their incredible support of the school over the years. Thank 
you particularly to Sarah Hadnam for her organisation of the Year Book 
and to the entire Organising Committee for their behind the scenes 
work: Helen Yardley, MC Johnston, Amanda Farrer, Jen Harvey, Megs 
Packer, Tanya Fenn, Kate Perrett, Sarah Hadnam and Sue McLean. 
Special thanks to Cath Williams (ex P&C President), for organising the 
outstanding venue for our students and parents.  

   

Year 5 Leadership Nominations/Great Aussie Bush Camp 
Congratulations to the Year 5 cohort, who have recently nominated and voted for their peers for the 
Leadership Team and the House and Vice House Captains. They have spent the term working on Leadership 
with the Coding and Digital Design lessons delivered by Mr Richards.  
Year 5 students will be attending the Great Aussie Bush Camp next Monday – Wednesday. We wish them all 
the best for their camp and thank the Year 5 teachers for their dedication at this busy time of the year.  

 

Summer PSSA Grand Finals  
Congratulations to the five teams who competed in the Grand Finals last week. The 
Senior Girls’ Eagle Tag B team won their Premiership and the other four teams were 
Runners Up. Thank you to all the Summer PSSA Coaches and Managers including  
Mr Byrne, Mr Richards, Miss Topham, Mrs McMaster, Miss FitzGerald, Mr Turner,  
Mrs Woods and Mrs Paikea for their outstanding organisation and preparation of the 
teams each week.  

 

Reminder: Electrical Upgrade – Disruption 
The Electrical Upgrade for Manly West has started. The construction work will take approximately six months. 
We apologise for any inconvenience for deliveries and cars on the side of the buildings on Hill St.  

 

Reminder: Semester Accounts/Leave  
Please assist the school budget by finalising your school accounts as soon as possible. Please contact the 
office if you are experiencing financial difficulties.  
It is that time of the year, when we are preparing and planning for the 2020 organisation of classes, staffing 
and budgets. Please let us know in writing if you are leaving the area or if you are away at the end of the 
year and returning in Jan 2020. Thank you for your cooperation with this.  

 

Student News  
Congratulations to the Year 4 Manly West Wildcats basketball team, who won the Div 2 
Grand Final this week against St Luke’s Bucks. Team members were Banjo Kirkham, 
Sullivan Grell, Anneli Jaggers, Emerson Mackenzie, Tayah Rubes, Leo Watanangura, Tom 
Steele, and Tess Pepar.  

 

Congratulations to Bridgette Taudien who represented Manly Warringah at Zone 
Championships in Shot Put at the weekend and has made it through to the Regional 
Championships to be held in February 2020.  

 

 
Congratulations to Sarah Trethewy, Sarah Martin and 
Willow Conway for being selected for trials of the 
Sydney North School Dance Team Group.  

 
 
 

Mrs Julie Organ, Principal 
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Deputy Principal 
 

 
Congratulations to the following K-2 students for receiving four 
Expectation Cards to gain an Expectation Certificate:  
 

Sabina Schmidt, Sophia Luo, Poppy Moschou, Mila 
Grinbergs, Ellie Deakin x 2, Milan Valera, Leo 
Kozlinski, Leo Derrin, Florence Collinson, Zachery 
Bilgic, Bernado Migliari, Evie Callaghan, Ines Basoli, 
Olive Stubbs, Tenoa Noonan, George Worley, Olivia 
Parker, Evan Roberts, Liam Prince, Billy Harwood, 
Harrison Jones, Billy Smith, Freja Badstue, Flynn Steel, 

Sonia Luo, Archie Vowels, Elena Catril and Xavier Seymour. 
 
Special Congratulations to Zachery Bilgic, Ellie Deakin and Luca Bailey for receiving a Bronze Banner.  
 
Congratulations to the following Years 3-6 students:  
 

Expectation Certificate: Austin Taylor x2, Cameron Green x2, Kenny Ward x 3, Jackson 

McCowen x2, Ella Cotton, Banjo Kirkham, Connor Singleton, Jackson Woodward, Alysha 

Kwangkhiri, Sabrinah Scott, Freddie Cowdrey, Noah Moss, Chase Perrett, Edward Pascall, 

Henry Higson, Bridgette Taudien, Noah Butler, Emma Thomson, Olivia Thomson, Sophie 

Stacker, Chase Medford, Oliver Smart, Eva Klaassen 

Bronze Banner: Kenny Ward, Alice Wallace, Jackson Woodward,  
Silver Banner: Austin Taylor, Cameron Green, Eva Klaassen, Ameila Roberts, Casper Bartley, 

Matilda King, Banjo Kirkham, Freddie Cowdrey 

Congratulations to Henry Spence, Sarah Martin, Lucy Edmonds, Henry Lucius and Aleyna 
Bilgic on achieving their GOLD Banners. 

 
A final Banner Assembly will be held on Tues 17th December at 2.30pm. 

 
Semester Two Progress Reports  
Next Thursday, 12th December, all students will bring home a sealed envelope with their Semester Two Progress 
Report. If you require an additional report due to a change in family arrangements, please ensure your child’s 
teacher is aware of this.  
 
Final K-2 Assembly for Kindergarten 
Due to the Dance Expo in Week 9, the last assembly for Kindergarten this year is this Friday, 6th December 
(Week 8). 
 
Any child in Kindergarten who has 4 Expectation Cards sitting at home and would like to receive their 
Expectation Certificate this week, please bring them to my office by Friday. 
 
Year 1 and 2 will assemble at 12:30pm on Friday of Week 9 as usual. 
 
 
Dance Expos 

Year 3 and 4  Monday 9th Dec 2:15pm 

Kindergarten   Friday 13th Dec 2:15pm 

Students will perform in front of a student audience in the morning session and parents and carers after lunch.  

 

Year Two (Stage One) Transition to Year Three (Stage Two) 2019  
On Thursday 12th December, Year Three teachers and students will host a Transition Meeting for our current Year 
Two students. Following the meeting, Year Three students will take home a note to share with parents. 
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Presentation Day Assembly Thursday 5th December 9:40am 

On Thursday 5th December, our Years 3-6 Presentation Assembly will be held commencing at 9:40am. All  

students need to be in their full summer school uniform. Parents are welcome to attend. Please understand that 

seating will be limited as all 3-6 students attend.  

 

Years 3-6 Sports Presentation Assembly Friday 6th December 9:40am 

On Friday 6th December, our Years 3-6 Sports Presentation Assembly will be held beginning at 9:40am. All 

students need wear their sports uniform.  

  

Years 1 and 2 Presentation Day Tuesday 10th December Assembly 9:40am 

On Tuesday 10th December commencing at 9:40am, the Years 1 and 2 Presentation Assembly will take place in 

the hall. All students are required to wear full summer uniform.  

  

Kindergarten Graduation Wednesday 11th December 9:40am 

Kindergarten Graduation will be held on Wednesday 11th December, commencing at 9:40am. All students are 

required to wear full summer school uniform. We encourage all Kindergarten parents to attend to celebrate 

their child’s first year of school. 

  

End of Year Celebrations 
 
Year 6 Bowling and Picnic Day Thursday 12th December 
Year 6 will be going bowling and having a picnic day at Dee Why as part of their end of year celebrations.  
Students may take food to share at the picnic lunch. Students may wear mufti, ensuring they have a hat,  
covered shoulders and enclosed sports shoes. 
 
Years 2-5 Movie and Picnic on Monday 16th December 
Years 2-5 will be participating in the End of Year Picnic and Movie Day on Monday 16th December 2019 to cele-
brate a successful year. The movie (Arctic Justice- Rated G) will be at Warriewood Cinemas and the picnic be-
hind Rat Park at Narrabeen. Students will need to arrive at school by 9:00am. We will be departing school at 
9.20am once rolls have been marked. We will return to school at approximately 2:30pm. Travel to and from 
Warriewood/Narrabeen will be by bus. Students are able to take water and one small packet of chips or pop-
corn/snack into the cinema.  
 
Students will not be able to purchase items from the Candy Bar and they should not bring lollies or 
chocolate. Students may take food to share to the picnic area where we w ill have lunch. Students 
may wear mufti, ensuring they have a hat, covered shoulders and enclosed sports shoes. A bottle of water, re-
cess and lunch and any small games to play during the day need to be packed in a bag. No spending money is 
necessary as there is no access to shops.  
 
K and 1 Disco and Games  
On Monday, 16th December, Kindergarten and Year 1 will be having an exciting day participating in games as 
well as a disco. Students may wear play clothes with appropriate closed in sports shoes. For sun safety reasons, 
please make sure your child has a hat and covered shoulders.  
 
Talent Quests  
On Tuesday 17th December 9.30am, Year 2 students will be performing in their Talent Quest for Kindergarten 
and Year 1 students. Thank you to Miss Walton and Mrs Cleary for their preparation and care for students for 
this event.  
The Years 3-6 Talent Quest will be held on Wednesday 18th. Stage 2 will commence at 9:30am and Stage 3 at 
11:40am. Thank you to Miss FitzGerald, Miss Monds and Miss Martz for organising.  
 
Farewell Tunnel  
On Wednesday 18th December, the clap out and tunnel for Year 6 students and students who are leaving us 
this year will begin at 3pm.  
 
Collection to Say Thank You to our Crossing Supervisors John and Rod  
Many parents express a wish to contribute to a gift for John and Rod our crossing supervisors to thank them for 

ensuring all of our students are safe crossing the road. If you would like to contribute to a gift, please send 

money in an envelope labelled ‘Present for John and Rod’ to the school office. 

Mrs Wendy Mwanga, Deputy Principal &  Miss Catherine Wyles, Relieving Deputy Principal  

     The PBEL for this week is: Respect 

Listen attentively when others are speaking.   
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Science at Manly West 

In Stage 3 Science, we have been learning about the three states of matter, solids, liquids and gases. We have been investigating 

reversible and reversible changes and melting points of solids. Here are some year 5 students investigating the melting points of different 

chocolate flavours in a tempering chocolate investigation.  

Aimee Fairgray, Science Teacher.  

Manly West Snowsports 
 

** CALLING FOR NEW TEAM MEMBERS FOR 2020** 
 
The Manly West Snowsports team is looking for more mini-shredders to join us in 2020!! 
 
The team is open to skiers and snowboarders to kids across all school years (K-6), and all abilities – whether 
you’re a beginner, intermediate or advanced.  All you need is to love the snow and be prepared to have some 
fun with your school mates! 
 
In 2020 Manly West will be competing in the Northern NSW/Qld interschools races, being held from 7-11 July 
2020 in Thredbo. 
 
If you’re interested to find out more, or keen to be a part of the snowsports team next year, please contact 
Brian Vowels – brian.vowels@capricorn.coop, 0412 817 918. 
 
(Note: while July 2020 is a little while away it’s good to get in touch early as accommodation in the July school 
holidays can go quickly.  So even if you’re just thinking about it please get in touch soon!). 
 

mailto:brian.vowels@capricorn.coop
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Year 6 Graduation Picture Gallery  
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Diary Dates 
 
Thursday Dec 5th  
9.40am Years 3-6 Presentation Day Ceremony 
 
Friday Dec 6th  
9.40am Year 3-6 Sports Presentation Ceremony 
12:30pm K-2 Assembly 
 
Monday 9th Dec 
2:15pm Year 3 & 4 Dance Expo 
 
Tuesday Dec 10th 
11:20am Years 1 & 2 Presentation Day 
 
 

Kitchen Gardens News 
 
In the Kitchen Garden this week… 
 
 
Year 4 are learning how to make beeswax wraps this week.  We are also planting seedlings due to a great 
donation of seed packets from Penny Karandonis - thanks! 
 
Kindy - all the Kindy classes have finished planting their seeds and seedlings in the  K-2 
Literacy & Numeracy Area. Come and have a look at the beautiful flowers we are growing in 
the class colours. 
 
 
Native Bee Hive 
Elle Sheather from Permaculture Northern Beaches helped me split our 
native bee hive on the weekend and thanks to Phil Perks, we put the new 
hive in the Kitchen Garden. Native bees don't sting and they are wonderful 
pollinators, so they are a great addition to our KG.  
 
 
Thrive the Kitchen Garden Cookbook 
Christmas solved! Thrive makes an excellent Christmas present for friends and family. We will be 
selling the Kitchen Garden cookbook at a Xmas Special price of $30. You will be able to purchase via 
Flexischools for the discounted price too. Limited stock available so get in quick. 
 
The Manly West War on Waste continues... 
The focus for Term 4 is on Nude Food! Please help us reduce our waste going to landfill by the choices you make 
with the food and drinks you send to school with your children. 
 
SAKG - WE NEED YOUR HELP! 
 
With the loss of a number of key garden helpers this year we really need some new volunteers to help us look 
after the garden. They key jobs are to water the garden and turn the compost bins but there are a lot of other 
things too. If your child will be in Year 3 (semester 1) or Year 4 (semester 2) next year, come along and learn 
with them in the garden. 
 
We have changed to a new sign up. Please go to manlywestpandc.org.au/volunteer click on Kitchen Garden 
and it will take you to the correct page and sign yourself up for a day that suits. If you haven't done this before, 
email me angie.penn@unswalumni.com and we can arrange a garden orientation. If you are bringing kitchen 
scraps from home to add to the school compost bins, you must be signed up at least once per term. Please do 
not put ANY bags in the bins, even if they say they are compostable or biodegradable. 
 
I have recently replaced the signs on the school compost bins to clarify what we do and don't accept. 
Please respect the "do not add anything" signs on the red cross (closed) bins and look for green tick 
(open) bin. Any questions email me. 
 
Thanks,  
 
Angie Penn and Beth Dowdle 
 
 

 

Wednesday Dec 11th 
9:30am Kindergarten Presentation 
 

Friday Dec 13th 

Yr5 Influential Person Expo 

K-2 Assembly 

2:15pm Kindergarten Dance Expo 

http://manlywestpandc.org.au/volunteer
mailto:angie.penn@unswalumni.com
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Library News 

ALL MANLY WEST LIBRARY BOOKS ARE 
DUE THIS WEEK!!!  If you have lost a book, 
please either replace it or pay for it so 
another one can be purchased and put back 
into circulation for other students to borrow 
next year. Your class can win a yummy prize 
if ALL students have returned ALL their library 
books! There can be one winner in the Infants 
and one in the Primary. Which classes will 
win? Hopefully it will be YOUR CLASS! 

      

It would also be helpful if you could return the 
bags used to carry your Scholastic Book Club 
orders home. There is a blue milk crate near 
the Free Book boxes beneath the PRC Wall of 
Fame. Please pop any extra bags there to use 
for orders in 2020.  

 

Happy reading & returning!  

Mrs Ellen Swick 
Teacher Librarian 

Band News  

Congratulations to all of our Bands for their wonderful performances at Monday evening’s Band Concert. Thank 
you to everyone who has supported our musicians in their growth and development over the last year. To the 
outgoing Performance Band, we wish you all the very best as you enter the next chapter of your lives – High 
School. Hopefully music will continue for you there. 
 
A very special congratulations to Penny and the Performance band who wowed their audience with “A Portrait of 
the Northern Beaches” which they played in conjunction with 3 other Primary School Bands at Pittwater High on 
Sunday. It was a commissioned piece written for the four bands and was a very special experience for all.  
 
Our Band Lists for 2020 have now been emailed to all. If you have not received yours or your circumstances 
have changed, please email band@manlywestpandc.org.au 
 
Final Performances: Performance Band at the 3-6 Presentation Day 5th December and Training Band at the 1-2 
Presentation Day 10th December. 
 
The winners of our Christmas Raffle will be drawn on Thursday 5th December after our ALL BANDS Pizza Lunch 
outside the Year 6 classrooms. Winners will be notified by phone and posted in next week’s newsletter. Thank 
you to all of the band parents and businesses who contributed to the great prizes we have to offer. 
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 Uniform Shop  

 

Thursday 5th December 

8:45am-9:45am 

 

 

Monday 9th December 

2:45-3:45pm 

 

Canteen News   

 
 

 

Chook Roster 

 

Saturday 30th November 

French Davis Family 

 

Sunday 1st December 

Danielle Farmer 
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